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Dear brothers and sisters, 

 

It is with a heavy heart that I announce the passing of our beloved elder sister Beatrice Benson. Sister 

Beatrice passed away last night, Saturday September 24, 2022 at 11:08 pm following complications from 

three successive surgeries. She was 89 years old. 

 

Sister Beatrice was one of the early members of our movement. She served our True Parents in many 

states from New York, where she directly attended True Parents to Nevada where she joined our 

movement and spent her last years. Our community will truly miss her. 

 

Sister Beatrice's victorious ascension (Seonghwa) celebration will be held in a few days. Please stay tune 

for more details. In the meantime, let us pray for a smooth transition and safe settlement in heaven, her 

final resting place. 

 

For any information on prayers, Seong Hwa Celebration and assistance, please contact our Blessed 

Family Ministry Coordinator Rev. Akira Ota by phone or via e-mail at ota5532@ gmail,com 

 

 

 

 


